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224 N East Street- Duke Energy Pole Replacement Project, COA Application 

Aileen Gray, Senior Vegetation Management Program Manager Duke Energy 

910-985-2070; Aileen.Gray@duke-energy.com

DIS RE044; Property of Duke Energy is relocating in their easement to replace a pole and upgrade 
equipment to improve reliability to the Oakwood Neighborhood. To achieve the clearance needed 
for the pole to be place Duke Energy needs to remove a redbud. Once we cut back to the 8 feet per 
Franchise Agreement specifications and to proper laterals, we would be removing nearly the entire 
tree (more than 50%, beyond the ANSI standards). 

The tree does have a crack and is showing signs of decay. For the health of the tree, safety of the 
sidewalk it’s overhanging, and for Duke Energy to install updated equipment I’m proposing that we 
remove the tree. We would replace the tree with another native, space and line appropriate species. 
Due to near perfect planting weather conditions, I could have the tree purchased and planted as 
soon as a week after Duke Energy installs the new pole. 

Due to limited spacing in the yard and the existing vegetation that exists, a tree would compete with 
resources, planting would damage existing roots by surrounding trees and would most likely not 
survive. It is in my professional opinion that we replace the redbud with an azalea bush. This would 
allow a balanced ecosystem in the limited space that is there.  
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